
MEMO

TO: President Jon Ritchie

FROM: Brock Mitchell and Mary Jo Williams 

DATE: November 2, 2022

SUBJECT: Permission to Declare Boundary Studies and Organize Boundary Study Teams

Now that the 2022 Weber School District Bond has passed, it is necessary to study boundaries for a new 
high school in Taylor, new junior high school in West Haven, and new elementary school in West Haven. 
Due to the potential number of students involved and modifications to high school, junior high school and 
elementary school boundaries, a Level III Boundary Adjustment is necessary. Level III adjustments are 
required when the process may involve two or more schools, a new school, and or re-balancing of student 
enrollments. Adjustments may affect the elementary, junior high and senior high levels simultaneously. 
As per Board Policy 4541, Boundary Study teams must be formed at the district and school levels to 
make proposals regarding these adjustments.

We would ask the Board to declare Boundary Studies for the Weber, Fremont, and Roy school cones; 
including schools from both secondary and elementary levels. Thank you for your consideration of this 
matter.


